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Policy and Procedure Regarding Resignations 

1.    Definition. A resignation is a voluntary statement on the part of 
an employee of a desire to terminate an assignment.

2.    Procedure. A Resignation should be submitted on Form C315," 
Resignation," and given to the employee's immediate supervisor 
for forwarding with a copy of Form C1097, "Verification of Reason 
for Resignation," to the college president or Vice Chancellor who 
will authorize the preparation of a Request for Personnel Action 
for the Personnel/Payroll System. In cases where an employee does 
not file a written resignation, but does give oral notice of 
resignation, every effort should be made to obtain a written 
statement from the employee. If only an oral statement can be 
obtained, the college president or Vice Chancellor should fill 
out as much information as possible on the resignation form. 
"Oral Resignation" should be indicated on the signature line and 
the form signed by the college president or Vice Chancellor and 
forwarded as indicated above. If "oral notice" is given by 
telephone, the receiver must be certain of the identity of the 
caller. All resignations should be forwarded as soon as received 
to the Personnel Operations Branch.

3.    Effective Date, Classified. To provide an opportunity to locate a 
replacement, the effective date of a resignation should be at 
least four weeks after resignation if submitted for executive 
positions and at least two weeks for non-executive positions. The 
general policy of the District is to date the resignation on the 
same day as indicated by the employee unless the good of the 
District warrants a different date.

4.    Effective Date, Certificated 

a.   A contract employee who wishes to resign for the following   
academic year must do so prior to July 1. Resignations submitted 
after that date but before the beginning of the fall semester 
must be accompanied by a statement of the reason for late filing. 
The effective date of such late resignation may be moved forward 
to any date between the requested date and the end of the 
academic year to provide time to obtain a suitable contract 
replacement. (EC 87730) 
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If the date is moved forward, the employee will be placed on 
Termination Leave, and a substitute will be assigned in the 
position.

b.   Resignations submitted after the beginning of the fall 
semester to be effective during the academic year must indicate 
the reason for resignation. The effective date of such 
resignations may be moved forward to any date between the 
requested date and the end of the academic year in order to 
provide time to obtain a suitable contract replacement.

c.   If the employee is or will be on leave of absence on the 
requested effective date of his resignation, the effective day 
may be moved forward to any date between the requested date and 
the ending date of the leave in order to allow the substitute to 
continue in the class.

d.   The effective date of instructor resignations is to be the 
end of the semester except for emergencies. Such emergencies 
shall be limited to situations that were unknown at the beginning 
of the semester and which prohibit continuing service to the end 
of the semester.

5.    Withdrawal 
a.   Resignations are withheld from processing to the Board of 
Trustees for 48 hours* after receipt. Receipt is the earliest 
date of verified receipt by any office--college, division or 
Personnel.

b.   If, within the 48-hours* period, no cancellation request is 
received by the Personnel Operations Branch, the resignation will 
be processed.

c.   After the 48-hour* period has passed and before acceptance 
of the resignation by the Board of Trustees, a verbal or written 
request to withdraw the resignation will be considered if it is 
in the best interest of the District. Such request must be made 
in writing and, if made orally, must be followed by a written 
request within 48 hours*. If no written request is received by 
the end of 4R hours*, the resignation will be processed to the 
Board of Trustees.

*Note. The 48-hour period is changed to 5 days for employees in 
the certificated faculty unit.

6.    Cancellation. Resignations which have been approved by the Board 
of Trustees may be canceled by the Board before the effective 
date if approved by the college president or division head. If 
the effective date has passed, an employee can be returned to 
service only through an election assignment.
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7.    Resignation to Avoid Dismissal. Any person against whom a 
dismissal action has been started may submit his resignation. 
However, if the dismissal has already been reported to the Board 
of Trustees,, the resignation cannot be processed in time to 
avoid dismissal. When resignations are processed in time to avoid 
dismissals, only the action is changed--the material collected 
for the dismissal remains in the employee's file.


